





## CANBERRA CAMP INFORMATION

March, 2018

Dear Parents,

Here are a couple of reminders for you to check off for the camp.

- <u>Departure time</u> Students must be at school <u>by 7.00am</u> on Sunday 25th March. We are leaving the school at 7.15am sharp. Our arrival back at school is listed as 6.00-6.15pm on Wednesday 28<sup>th</sup> March. We will Flexibuzz our progress along the way.
- <u>Lunch on the first day</u> Students must pack a lunch and snacks for the first day of travel. We will be stopping at Albury for lunch. We have many stops along the way and believe it or not the trip actually goes pretty quickly due to the stops at different places.
- <u>Medication</u> On the morning please give your medication to Mrs Thorn in a fully labelled bag with clear instructions. If there is anything you need to go into more detail about please contact Mrs Thorn at school prior to the camp as it will be very busy on the morning of departure.
- <u>Electronics on camp</u> No children on camp are permitted to bring mobile phones they can tell you about their awesome experiences when they get home!!! Electronic games, ipads, ipods or DS type games are only to be brought on camp at your child's own risk. Children will have full responsibility if their property is damaged or lost.
- <u>Lollies</u> Please do not pack enormous amounts of lollies for the trip. Some students do not cope with a large amount of sugar and it can make them feel quite sick and anxious when away from home. It would be advisable to pack lollies for travelling that they can suck such as tic tacs, mentos or barley sugar.
- Attached is updated information on what to bring and how much to pack. It does include bathers. Please stick to the bag regulations as we do not want to be paying any excess baggage fees!!!
- All linen is supplied there is <u>no</u> need to pack sleeping bags/pillows, etc
- Money on camp students can bring \$50.00 maximum for spending money on souvenirs at their own risk. There are quite a few places they can spend money on souvenirs.

If you have any questions prior to the camp please do not hesitate to contact any of the year 6 teachers at school.